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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Congratulations to this years school prefects, Mehmet, Reehan, Zirwa, Lia, Tristin, Timi, 
Mariya, Miruna, Yasmin, Riley, Julian, Firdaus, Jin, and Maram. I am sure they will be 
amazing ambassadors for our school.   

A big well done to the girls in Year 5 and 6 who took part in Waltham Forest Girls Foot-
ball Tournament today. I look forward to receiving the results of the competition. 

I hope to see you all next week.  

Mr Chetty 

 

To register for FUN KIDS 

after school care, please pop 

into the school office, and 

collect an application pack . 

FUN KIDS runs from 

3.20pm—7.00pm and costs 

£10 per session. This will 

include games and activities, 

as well as a healthy snack 

and a drink.  

3.20 – 7.00pm 

After  School Care     

 

Joke of  The Week 

Q: "What time do ducks wake up?"  

A: "At the Quack of dawn!" 

Open Morning 

Reception will be hosting a open morning for            
prospective parents on Wednesday 6th November 

from 9.30am-10.30am. Parents with children who are 
due to begin reception in September 2020 please 
feel free to come along and meet the teachers to 
discuss our Reception at Downsell Primary School.  

Did you know? 

Dreamt is the 

only English word 

that ends in the 

letters "mt"   

Please label all of 
your child’s        
belongings. Lost 
property quickly 
builds up in school 

and we are able to return it to 
the rightful owner promptly 
when it is clearly labelled.  

Midday Meal Assistant 

We are seeking to recruit a Midday 

Meal assistant, who will help supervise 

the children during  lunchtime. The role 

will  involve working in the school for 1 

hour 30 minutes per day = 7.5 hours 

per week during term time only. 

If you are interested in working with 

children and have time to spare during 

lunchtime, please pick up a form from 

the school office and return the      

application by  Friday 8th November 

2019.  



Applying for a Reception place for September 2020 

If your child was born between 1 September 2015 and 31 August 2016 they are due to start in Reception class at 

a primary school from September 2020. 

You must apply for a Reception place for your child even if they attend a school nursery or have an older brother 

or sister at your preferred school. If your child currently attends a nursery attached to a school this does not give 

them any priority for a place in Reception at that school. 

The booklet Starting Primary School 2020 contains all the information you need to know about applying for a 

Reception class place. Please check the Latest Admissions Information below for updates to this booklet. 

The eAdmissions website for online applications opens on 1 September and the closing date for on time applica-

tions is 15 January 2020.  If you apply after 15 January your application will be considered as late and will be 

processed after all the on time applications. 

If you and your child live in Waltham Forest you must apply through us. If you and your child live outside Wal-

tham Forest, you must apply to the local authority in which you live. The eAdmissions website will redirect your  

application to the correct local authority based on the address and postcode you enter. 

If you are unable to apply online you can download the primary common application form. Instructions for how 

to submit your paper application are on the back of the application form. 

 

Class Child’s Name   

  BRAVO CARDS ACHIEVEMENT CARDS GOLDEN AWARDS PEN LICENSE 

Big Ben   Noora, Yusuf Kyiera, Batool   

The Shard   Starran Khiara, Mustafa   

Uluru Luna, Tyson Aisha Zara, Moin, Fatima   

Angel Falls Elisha, Mihail, Aisha Aman, Mason, Riyaaq, Unik, Darius, 
Zainab, Lilly, Arya, Michael 

Unik, Riyaaq, Darius   

Atlantis Hasib, Sarib, Eshal, Anaya, David Kayden, Hasib, Ela, Neveah, Sarib, 
Adem 

Anaiya, Kayden, 
Adem 

  

Burj Khalifa Mohamud, Vasil, Alfie, Chloe,    
Fatima 

Vasil, Anthony, Zulmaira, Maria, 
Viktoria, Mohamed, Mohamud, 
Chloe, Maria 

Vasil, Chloe   

Atomium Uday, Robyn, Marcel, Zariah, 
Robyn 

Naz, Uday, Mirjam, Yasmin, Abdul, 
Maria, Naz, Heena, Mirjam, Marcel, 
Robyn 

Asiya, Nikolay   

Niagara Falls Shahel, Milena, Malakai, Inaya, 
Maria, Jack, Raaina, Hajar, Selma, 
Raaina, Mustafa, Logan 

Abigail, Maria, Nicholas, Ayhem, 
Logan, Milena, Juyegi, Inaya,      
Nicholas, Maria 

Logan, Eshaal, 
Mustafa 

  

Bosphorus Bridge Preston, Teeyano, Salina, Ehan, 
Rebecca, Edward, Jan, Usman, 
Keenan, Iman, Nehmiah, Preston, 
Magda 

Nehmiah, Magda, Nadia, Keenan, 
Hifsa, Iman, Jan, Dayse, Alexia, 
Edward, Teeyano, Alexia,  Maee-
sha, Salina, Usman, Stefani, Ehan  

Alexia, Iman, Ehan   

Colosseum Doshika, Saskia, Adib, Shubham, 
Eda 

Muzzammil, Tolu Eda, Shubham, 
Umaiza 

  

Giza Abdul, Vanessa Mykolas, Aishah Inaaya, Vanessa   

Giant's Causeway Ishaaq, Zoya, Suhayb, Lina, Marcus, 
Ana-Cristina, Sulaiman, Haajra, 
Ishaaq 

  Shay, Ismail, Karis   

Statue of Liberty Thanusiya, Ritica Chelsea Amelija, Costi, Vasil, 
Neo 

  

Portcullis House   Moinuddin, Yusuf Lilllie, Precious   

Wembley Azaan, Mihaela, Diana, Mihaela, 
Alina, Ali, Diana 

Halima, Daniyal, Ariana, Mervielle, 
Salar, Ibrahim, Erion, Alexandru, 
Raimond, Maryam, Elina, Reece, 
Nabeel, Elina, Halima, Muskan, 
Mihaela, Neha, Imani 

Ariana, Ibrahim, Imani   

White Cliffs of 
Dover 

Alisha, Reehan, Abid, Sofiyane, 
Mariam, Bushra, Ayub, Enoch 

Laiba, Malakai, Alisha, Ofelia, Mari-
am, Umamah, Reehan, Olivia, Lia 

Mursal, Abdullah, 
Alisha 

Reehan, Bushra, 
Sarah, Lia, Zirwa 

Stonehenge Adaam, Firdaus, Yavor Yavor, Rayan, Zac, Cheryl, Mackela, 
Adaam 

Maram, Jin   

Acropolis Xue, Evin, Tristin, Isabelle Aayan, Gabriella, Mariya 
  

Nikola, Isabelle Aurelija, Xue, 
Yasmin, Nikola, 
Timi, Tristin, 
Imade, Isabelle 

PE Kit 

With the recent change in 

weather we would  advise 

all parents, to ensure that 

your child  has a tracksuit 

bottom and a long sleeve 

top as part of their PE Kit in 

order to keep them warm 

during outdoor activities.   

We have also noticed an increase in the 

number of children forgetting their PE 

Kits at home and would like to remind all 

parents to check the days their child has 

PE and ensure they bring in the correct 

PE Kit. This  includes the  correct         

footwear, as a number of  children have 

been wearing their school shoes during 

PE– which is not acceptable.  

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/node/2174
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://walthamforest.gov.uk/node/2173

